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….to be outstanding in 

every aspect, pushing the boundaries 

of excellence….. 

Issue no 3 2013 

School council 

Congratulations to our new school 

councilors for 2013/14 

 

The councillors are: 

Year 6 ~ Monae, Rayyan, Keyan and 

Leonia 

Year 5 ~ Luke and Scarlett 

Year 4 ~ Anton and Sophie 

Year 3~ Freddie, Ruby, Ania and Jaeden 

Year 2 ~ Ruby, Noah, Jaryd,  Ella, Leon 

and Elsie 

Year 1 ~ Maya, Robert, Zhane, Mariella, 

Oscar and Michael 

What do our councillors say? 

I would like to be in school council 

because I want to help and change all the 

dirty things in the playground and tidy 

up so nop one would trip or slip on the 

banana skins and tissues then everybody 

will be very happy at playtime. Then 

everybody will say this is the bestest 

school in west Norwood 

Jaryd Year 2 J 

Year 2 visit to SHOREHAM BY SEA 

 

Year 2 had a wonderful day on Monday 

visiting the lifeboat station at 

Shoreham- by –Sea. 

The children have been studying the life 

of the Victorian heroine Grace Darling, 

the daughter of a lighthouse keeper. She 

is famous for her amazing rescue 

mission in a rowing boat during the 

sinking of a steamer 

ship. 

The children visited the RNLI Lifeboat 

station which is situated on Kingston 

Beach adjacent to the lighthouse. There 

is a larger boat hall, a crew training 

room, proper drying facilities for wet 

crew kit, changing facilities and a 

viewing platform for the public. Visiting 

Shoreham’s state-of-the-art lifeboat 

centre helped the children to make the 

link between this historical event and 

our modern RNLI. 

The station is run by local volunteers 

throughout the year. The children were 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=shoreham+by+sea&safe=active&biw=1749&bih=736&tbm=isch&tbnid=XX6MTqgL-4CDuM:&imgrefurl=http://www.visitworthing.co.uk/coast-town-and-country/shoreham-by-sea&docid=Ly3Su3iD5XlhbM&imgurl=http://www.visitworthing.co.uk/xsdbimgs/Visit Worthing 2011/Visit Worthing 2011 - images/VWOR-river-adur-boats-550x256-07-jf.JPG&w=550&h=256&ei=CSs8UtTvFoSthQeDjoCgAw&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:8,s:0,i:103&iact=rc&page=1&tbnh=153&tbnw=329&start=0&ndsp=19&tx=256&ty=101
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very impressed by the fact that all the 

boat crews are volunteers as well and 

“do not get paid for saving people.”  

The centre is home to historical 

memorabilia and artefacts and the 

children were given a talk about the 

history and work of the centre.  

Did you know that…..? 

 Over its 140-year history 

Shoreham Harbour lifeboat crew 

have been presented with over 20 

awards for gallantry.  

 The all-weather lifeboat was one 

of 19 lifeboats that took part in 

the evacuation of the British 

Expeditionary Force from 

Dunkirk. 

 Shoreham lifeboat centre is home 

to the state of the art Tamar all 

weather lifeboat. The £2.7million 

Tamar lifeboat is named the Enid 

Collett, after the late donor whose 

generous legacy funded the boat. 

She was out saving lives two days 

after she arrived at the station in 

2010. 

 

 

 The new boathouse opened in 

October 2010 following a three-

year community appeal to raise 

£1million towards the new build.  

 

What did the children say? 

"Wow, did they save all those people?" - 

Luigi 

 

"The uniforms 

are SO heavy!" - 

Shay 

The children also had the 

opportunity to explore 

the beach. Paddling in 

the water was wonderful, 

and the sculptures the children created 

from stones, seaweed and seashells 

were enough to rival Andy Goldsworthy! 

  

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=tamar+lifeboat&safe=active&biw=1749&bih=736&tbm=isch&tbnid=c1R9r_xrkz9grM:&imgrefurl=http://www.flickr.com/photos/lifeboatphotography/7421524296/&docid=Xxo9Lp8vFkrqUM&imgurl=http://farm9.staticflickr.com/8149/7421524296_5dfe369116_b.jpg&w=1024&h=683&ei=QC48Uuz-MdKe7Aa92oHgAQ&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:54,s:0,i:249&iact=rc&page=3&tbnh=179&tbnw=256&start=48&ndsp=28&tx=120&ty=129
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=shoreham by sea rnli liefboat station&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=r-0LyCDB4LdlUM&tbnid=mVCXcNFAZoW45M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://rnli.org/shorehamharbour&ei=Qis8UpzlBMOP7AbasYCIDw&bvm=bv.52434380,d.ZGU&psig=AFQjCNEY97JkElKZN4ISXUwQ29WRfNv2mA&ust=1379761340316367
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Year 5 - Bromley Museum 

 

On Monday Year 5 visited Bromley 

Museum as part of their creative context 

this term on the Victorians. While there 

they learned about and handled 

Victorian artefacts and children toys. 

They also learned about how Victorian 

women washed their clothes, using 

mangles and scrubbing boards, a big 

change from today! 

Here is Toby dressed in a Victorian 

dressing gown ready for bed! 

 

  

 

 

Everyone made 

peg dolls out of 

wooden pegs 

and scraps of 

material - just like in Victorian times. 

 

 

Year 4 Golden Hinde visit 

 

On Tuesday 24th September 1577, 4D 
embarked on the first of their six week 
adventure on the Golden Hinde. The 
Pelican, renamed The Golden Hinde, 
was Sir Francis Drake’s flagship best 
known for its circumnavigation of the 
globe.  

 

On arrival the children were greeted by a 
sailor who persuaded them to sign a 
contract to join Sir Francis Drake on 
the adventure of a life time.  

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=bromley+museum&safe=active&biw=1749&bih=736&tbm=isch&tbnid=fZNC6EGSlLzrVM:&imgrefurl=http://www.bbc.co.uk/arts/yourpaintings/galleries/locations/bromley-museum-7209&docid=MaRh1mrw3bTmNM&imgurl=http://ichef.bbci.co.uk/arts/yourpaintings/images/locations/main/BMS_location_image_1.jpg&w=624&h=351&ei=4yw8Uuczj6qEB7DzgdAJ&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:1,s:0,i:82&iact=rc&page=1&tbnh=168&tbnw=295&start=0&ndsp=22&tx=176&ty=62
http://www.google.com/imgres?q=golden+hinde&safe=active&biw=1749&bih=736&tbm=isch&tbnid=ZrPEWsgZnmL1kM:&imgrefurl=http://walking.about.com/od/toursbritain/ig/London-Walks/goldenhind.htm&docid=GKw-0KG5SxHN1M&imgurl=http://0.tqn.com/d/walking/1/0/6/k/goldenhind.jpg&w=2592&h=1944&ei=fyo8UubAJsqN7Qb6-4DwBw&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:2,s:0,i:87&iact=rc&page=1&tbnh=172&tbnw=238&start=0&ndsp=23&tx=69&ty=116
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=sir+francis+drake&um=1&safe=active&sa=N&biw=1749&bih=736&hl=en&tbm=isch&tbnid=kkks3YFthIa6fM:&imgrefurl=http://www.history-map.com/picture/001/Francis-Voyags-Drake-Sir.htm&docid=qMYnCpfi-ofjqM&imgurl=http://www.history-map.com/picture/001/pictures/Francis-Voyags-Drake.jpg&w=1200&h=673&ei=ow9EUpyHMsfwhQeLhIDoCA&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:46,s:0,i:230&iact=rc&page=2&tbnh=152&tbnw=265&start=29&ndsp=37&tx=127&ty=101
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=sir+francis+drake&um=1&safe=active&sa=N&biw=1749&bih=736&hl=en&tbm=isch&tbnid=I-zQ1ADYmH5qnM:&imgrefurl=http://www.indrakeswake.co.uk/Education/drakeslife.htm&docid=fKRV1jRXAKocjM&imgurl=http://www.indrakeswake.co.uk/Images/Websize/NationalPortraitGalleryPortrait.jpg&w=389&h=400&ei=ow9EUpyHMsfwhQeLhIDoCA&zoom=1&iact=rc&page=1&tbnh=184&tbnw=190&start=0&ndsp=19&ved=1t:429,r:2,s:0&tx=113&ty=97&ved=1t:3588,r:2,s:0,i:88
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 At first they seemed reluctant but the 
bribe of a shiny new half penny coin soon 
got them signing their sailor names away. 

The children were then given a tour of 
their new home for the next six weeks and 
found that the living arrangements were 
not as they had imagined. The sleeping 
area was cramped with just a wooden 
floor to lay their heads down and the 
prospect of eating lentil biscuits and 
turnip stew seemed to turn their 
stomachs. However the contract was 
signed, there was no turning back they 
were now sailors and were all looking 
forward to what awaits them on the new 
horizon. 

Aye Aye Captain! 

Parent Forum 

Please note that there was an error on 

last week’s newsletter where I stated  

incorrectly that Christopher  was the 

Secretary of the Forum. 

The officers of the Parent/Carer Forum 

are in fact ~ 

Margherita Watt : Chair 
 
Christopher Fifield : Co-ordinator 
 
and Marianna Abbotts who has recently 
been appointed as the Secretary. 
  

The next meeting will be held at 6.30-
8pm on Wednesday October 
23rd. The principal topic for discussion 
will be School Engagement with 
Parent/Carers. All are welcome. 
 
PTFA Coffee meeting for all new 
parents/carers 

  
The PTFA would like to invite you to a 
coffee morning to welcome new 
parents/carers to the school. The coffee 
morning will be held in the main school hall 

on Tuesday 1st October 2013 from 9-
10.15am …Please join us! 
 
Update on the Streatham site 
 

 
 
We visited the Streatham site on 
Thursday to see the progress to date. 
The site has been completely 
demolished and there have been 130 
out of approx. 300 lorries of earth 
removed from the site so far, whilst the 
builders excavate the various levels of 
the new school. We look forward to 
seeing the foundations of the new 
building in the next few weeks… 
 
Have a lovely weekend 
 
Alison Moller 
 


